
FROM THE DESK OF SAL PERALTA 
 

 
 
May 22, 2013 
 
Honorable Representatives, 

I am offering this testimony on behalf of the Independent Party of Oregon as a 
supplement to the written testimony I provided to the committee during the truncated 
hearing on this bill on 5/13/13. 

Ellie Dumdi testified on 5/13 to the effect that this legislation is intended to provide 
governing bodies with the ability to have discussions about governing decisions similar to 
the caucusing that happens in the Oregon legislature. 

That stated goal is a direct attack on the state’s Open Meetings law. 

The editorial board of the News Register recently noted in its opposition to this bill (attached): 

“A previous Legislature declared: "The Oregon form of government requires an informed public 
aware of the deliberations and decisions of governing bodies and the information upon which 
such decisions were made. It is the intent of ORS 192.610 to 192.690 that decisions of governing 
bodies be arrived at openly.  Those are wise words. Let’s heed them." 

The reason why community newspapers like the News Register and larger newspapers such as the 
Oregonian oppose this legislation is that local boards and commissions already have minimal 
oversight from the press.  Carving out exemptions in the law to allow for private meetings of 
quorums on public matters with no notice or opportunity for oversight, which is the stated goal by 
proponents of this bill, is a terrible idea.   

From the standpoint of public oversight and involvement, the work of most government boards in 
no way mirrors that of the legislature.  At the legislature, there are multiple press bureaus, 
hundreds of paid lobbyists, thousands of advocates attending hearings, live video feeds of all 
meetings, etc.  

Even what happens in private at the legislature is never really private. 

By contrast, the only thing preventing a majority from cutting out other members of the board, 
the press, and the public, as was attempted in Lane County, is the law.  This legislature should not 
encourage the kind of circumvention or daisy-chaining that was attempted in Lane County and it 
should not erode the bedrock principle behind the open meetings law, which is that decisions of 
governing bodies be arrived at openly. 

Good people make mistakes.  That’s what happened in Lane County.  But you shouldn’t change 
the law to accommodate it when they do. 

Sincerely, 

Sal Peralta 
Secretary, Independent Party of Oregon 
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